
 
 

 

 

Construction Notice 
 
 

Upcoming closure of University Avenue at 114 Street for 
track rehabilitation 

 
 

From June 27 to the morning of July 1, crews will conduct at-grade crossing track 

rehabilitation at the University Avenue and 114 Street intersection to address aging 

infrastructure and improve the longevity of the City’s LRT system. 
 

Crews will begin working at the intersection at 6:30 p.m. and will close the intersection from 

8 p.m. on Friday, June 27 to 6 a.m. on Tuesday, July 1.  

 

During the work, University Avenue will be closed to vehicle traffic heading east and west. 

Vehicles travelling west on University Avenue will be able to turn north and south onto 114 

Street. Vehicles heading south on Groat Road are encouraged to use 87 Avenue. Pedestrian 

restrictions will also be in place, and planning for alternate routes across 114 Street at 78 

Avenue or 83 Avenue is recommended.  

 

Nearby residents may experience overnight noise and vehicles shortcutting through their 

neighbourhood. Every effort will be made to reduce impacts to the public.  

 

The images below highlight the vehicle and pedestrian impacts to the intersection. 

 

Closing the intersection allows crews to safely expedite work on the LRT track and mitigate 

long-term construction impacts to the public. During the closure, crews will work 24 hours a 

day and flaggers will be present to assist pedestrians and cyclists through the area. 

 

 

 

 



 

ETS Information: 

● From June 27 until the end of service on June 30, McKernan/Belgravia LRT station 

will be closed to accommodate this work.  

● ETS will run a split service during the work: 

○ South of the crossing, trains will run between Century Park and South 

Campus/Fort Edmonton Park stations.  

○ North of the work, Capital Line trains will run between Health Sciences/Jubilee 

and Clareview stations, and Metro Line trains will run between 

NAIT/Blatchford Market and Health Sciences/Jubilee stations. 

● LRT replacement bus service will be available between South Campus/Fort Edmonton 

Park and University stations between 8 p.m. on Friday, June 27 until end of service on 

Monday, June 30. Replacement buses will run every 7-8 minutes on June 27, 28 and 

29 and every 5 minutes on June 30. 

● ETS recommends riders transfer to LRT replacement service at Health 

Sciences/Jubilee for ease of access to the buses. 

 

Regular LRT maintenance and renewal projects are an important part of providing a safe,  

reliable and efficient service. We appreciate everyone’s patience and understanding while 

this project is completed. 

http://edmonton.ca/lrtreplacementservice


 



 

 
For more information 
 
Visit: edmonton.ca/ets/tlc-for-lrt   
Email: lrtprojects@edmonton.ca  
Call: LRT Projects Information Centre at 780-496-4874 (voicemail) or 311 

http://edmonton.ca/ets/tlc-for-lrt

	 

